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To whom it may concern, 

RE: Inquiry into the Commercial Passenger Vehicle Industry Act 2017 

Thank you for the opportunity to participate in the Inquiry into the Commercial Passenger 

Vehicle Industry Act 2017. The legislation in question was a significant reform, which created 

opportunities for Ola and other rideshare platforms to reshape personalised transport in 

Victoria to the continued benefit of riders and drivers alike. 

Ola has operated in Victoria since in or around May 2018, and is currently used by 

approximately 3,200 drivers across Melbourne, facilitating thousands of rides over that time. 

The implementation of the Commercial Passenger Vehicle Industry Act allowed rideshare 

drivers to tap into a large pool of unmet demand in Victoria. Analysis by Roy Morgan has 

found that 23.1% of Victorians used rideshare in 2018, up from 12.4% in 2016. In contrast, 

the number of Victorians using taxis only fell by slightly more than 1%.1 This indicates that 

rideshare is servicing a significant body of people whose transport needs were not being met 

by existing for-hire car services, and has arguably become an important source of utility to 

Victorian consumers. 

This dramatic increase in consumer value has been delivered in a manner which is safe and 

satisfying for rideshare drivers. 

Since 2016, vehicle accidents resulting in death or serious injury have fallen significantly 

across the Melbourne metropolitan region2. Although this cannot be attributed specifically to 

rideshare, it is notable that such an expansion of the commercial passenger vehicle industry 

has taken place without any evident negative impact upon the total number of vehicle 

accidents in the city. 

In addition, the requirements for Commercial Passenger Vehicle registration, combined with 

the tracking capabilities of the rideshare platforms, offer passengers new levels of 

accountability and traceability – riders now have access on their device to the names and 

registration details of their drivers, which can be checked against the register. GPS tracking 

1 Uber drives forward while taxis stall and new market entrants begin to accelerate Roy Morgan, April 2019 
2 VicRoads, Interactive Crashstats 2013-2018 
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